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Darren Hicks

Canada-Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board
5th Floor, TD Place

140 Water Street

St. John's, NL A1C 6H6

March 13, 2018
Dear Mr. Hicks:

Thank you for providing Polarcus UK Ltd’s response to the concerns raised by our
submission on the Environmental Assessment Eastern Newfoundland 25/3D/4D Seismic
Survey Program 2016-2022.

We appreciate that Polarcus has undertaken to resolve our concerns but we must
highlight that no new evidence has been provided.

We are disappointed about this and must re-iterate that this is an evidence-based
process and nothing has been provided to support or suggest that these activities will
not be to the detriment of our harvesting activities. Because of this, our original
concerns still stand.

To mitigate these concerns, we request that an appropriate avoidance protocol be
negotiated between Polarcus and CAPP/GEAC members, prior to the project
proceeding. This will provide a level of comfort to our operators that they will not be
negatively impacted by increased exploration effort on the part of Polarcus.

We thank you again for allowing us this opportunity to respond to the addendum
document.

Sincerely,

Bruce Chapman
Executive Director — CAPP
President — GEAC



